

**OCTOBER, 1975** 

P.O. Box 3123 Station "C" Ottawa, Ontario K1Y 4J4

### OCTOBER MEETING

OCTOBER 21, 1975 CATHAY HOUSE DINNER 7.00 P.M.

# MEMBERSHIP NIGHT - LET'S EXPAND

Members are encouraged to bring a guest to our first meeting of the 1975-76 season.

Each member with a guest at this meeting will be eligible for the NEW MEMBERS' DRAW.

Look around you.....

- Do him a favour.....

- ASHRAE can help him.....

- He can help ASHRAE.

### MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE

Jim Harrison - 226-1578 John McAninch - 225-3670

PROGRAM DEAN

Our October program in the form of a panel discussion promises to show how the livelihood of all of us, e.g. Contractors, Engineers and Suppliers will be affected.

### **SUBJECT**

Planning Better Buildings Utilizing Energy more Efficiently

PANEL CHAIRMAN

Bob Bycraft - Public Works of Canada

### **PANEL MEMBERS**

Mr. Art Wilson, Consulting Engineer, Toronto - a man who has been very active on the Canadian scene to develop a better standard such as 90 P.

Mr. Don Stephenson, Division of Building Research, NRC Ottawa. Don has prepared numerous papers on research conducted in order to build better buildings. Don has also been active in seeing that better standards be used.

The meeting will be open to questions and general forum comments.

NOVEMBER - FIND OUT WHAT YOUR SUN CAN DO!

### PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

For many in the Ottawa Valley Chapter, the October meeting marks the beginning of a new Chapter year. For others it began at our golf tournament in September while for your Board of Governors and Chapter Committee Chairmen, interest and planning for the year began early in the summer. Welcome to all.

The committees listed in this newsletter are now active and we request your support for each, as individuals and as a Chapter. Our Technical Program committee under Mike Acton have plans for the Everyone has a responsibility for membership and can assist Jim Harrison and his committee now. Research under Gerry Patterson, Education & Manpower headed by Doug Breckenridge and Ron Biggs' Technical and Energy Conservation Committee will need your interest and support as they begin their work. No doubt you have already been contacted by Jay Jayaraman's telephone committee, and Special Events under Dale Robinson have completed the first of our successful Special Events for the year.

Peter MacGowan has spent many hours on the updating of our roster and it contains the names of those we hope will comment, question, volunteer, suggest and above all, participate in ASHRAE this year.

We have a strong Chapter in the Ottawa Valley, which under the able leadership of Rudolph Jetzelsperger, last year won the Society's Award of Excellence with a point total higher than most Chapters in ASHRAE. Thank you Rudy and we hope to see you all at all of our meetings.

Charles Hobbs, President.

### **IOHN MASSIAH**

We note with sadness the recent passing of John Massiah. John was a long time member of ASHRAE in the Ottawa Valley Chapter and over the years he has been a part of good fellowship for members of our industry both in ASHRAE and out. Our sympathies are extended to his family.



# **BOARD OF GOVERNORS**

Back Row - Jim Harrison, Gov., Bob McKee, Treasurer, Ralph Gamble, Gov. Gerry Patterson, Gov. Front Row - Charlie Hobbs, Pres., Grant Wilson, Vice Pres., Jim Black, Sec. Absent - Rudy Jetzelsperger, Past Pres.

#### COMMITTEES

Committee	Chairman	Co-Chairman
Program	M. Acton	
Publicity	J. Black	
Newsletter	G. Bugler	W. Hetherington
Roster	P. MacGowan	
Telephone	J. Jayaraman	R. Wegman
Fellowship & Accommodations & Greeters	R. Young	R. Beckman
Technical & Energy & Conservation	R. Biggs	
Special Events	D. Robinson	
Membership	J. Harrison	J. McAninch`
Research	G. Patterson	
Education & Manpower	D. Breckenridge	J. Legault
Constitution & Bylaws	L. Wilson	

## NOTE:

In May of last year we elected our Board of Governors for the 1975-76 Chapter year. Harold "Ginger" Colclough was elected to serve as a Governor but due to his new responsibilities in Kingston, he has had to submit his resignation. We thank Ginger for his willingness to help and his interest in our Chapter. We hope he will continue to attend meetings when possible.

Under the new Chapter bylaws adopted at our May meeting, it is the responsibility of the Board of Governors to fill Board vacancies by appointment. Jim Harrison has accepted the position of Governor on the Board and will serve in this capacity for the year.

## 1975-76 CHAPTER DUES

After three years of holding the line on dues, your Board has had to initiate a slight increase for the coming year. The reasons for this I am sure are obvious and under the circumstances, we feel the prepaid meal plan is still the best bargain in town. Consider, 7 dinners, fellowship and an informative program for only \$33.00. The fee structure for 1975-76 is as follows:

Chapter Membership	. \$15.00
Chapter Membership & Prepaid Meal Plan	33.00
Guest Meal cost per meeting	
Student Meal cost per meeting	6.00

Invoices are included with this newsletter. Please try to get your cheque to Bob McKee as soon as possible.

## **GOLF TOURNAMENT 1975-76**

The golf tournament held at Carleton Golf and Yacht Club on September 25 hosted 59 golfers and 66 for dinner.

The weatherman was only partially co-operative however the fellowship and dinner was most excellent.

The low gross Board of Governors Trophy was won by Bill Robinson and the Dunham Bush low net Trophy won by Lloyd Westgate.

# **CHRISTMAS DANCE - DECEMBER 4, 1976**

Mark your calendar More info in December

# DISTINGUISHED SERVICE AWARD

Our heartiest congratulations to Jake Klassen & Al Oaks who received the Distinguished Service Award in 1975.

This award went to eighteen men who have given freely of their time and talent on behalf of the Society and have served faithfully and with distinction.

"CONGRATULATIONS"